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MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL

JUNE 2016 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

School life is very busy with transition having taken place for our younger nursery pupils moving into Primary 1 and our Primary 7 pupils preparing for their move to High School.  School Sports Days were a great success and the good weather stayed with us over the week.  Our thanks go to Barry Cook, East Renfrewshire Culture and Leisure Trust for his support with these events and also to Angela O’Connor PT and Laura Scott, Class Teacher, for their organisation.
Once again, the school show “High School Musical Jnr” was a great success and showcased our talented pupils and staff.
Well done to: 
· P4.14 and P4.19, as part of their Current Affairs topic, produced a magazine and newspaper which was sold to parents.  The profits from these were split equally between Mary’s Meals and SSPCA and cheques for the sum of £105.40 were sent to these charities.
· Our talented pupils who took part in the West of Scotland Rotary Quiz District Finals, which took place in Pollokshaws Burgh Halls accompanied by Mrs Monie, PSA.  The team were placed high up in the ranking and thoroughly enjoyed the experience.

Cullen Sneddon P7.26, Amy Cunningham P7.28, Ben Hansen P7.27 and Preetika 
Samra-Kaur P7.25.

Thank You to:
· to the parents who have been coming into school on a weekly basis to tackle the ongoing lost property issue in school.  Mrs Holloway, Mrs Bhatti, Mrs Devine, Mrs Scott and Mrs Jeffrey have worked their way through enormous piles of clothing, shoes, bags, water bottles etc trying to find owners names to ensure that they are returned.  If you would like to assist with this – please contact Mrs Weymes, Office Manager.
Unclaimed lost property will be cleared out at the end of term, so I would ask you to check in school before then if you are still seeking unnamed items.

· Elaine Williamson who has supported the Road to Rio P2 and P3 extra-curricular clubs on a weekly basis.  We are sure she will be glad to see the Olympics take place this summer!

Mearns Primary School PTA
We would like to express our grateful thanks to Mrs Janet Olverman, outgoing Chairperson of the PTA, for all the hours of hard work and dedication given to the PTA over the last year.  Thanks also go to Mrs Elizabeth Jones, Treasurer and Mrs Roz Rae, Secretary who are also leaving.   Our thanks go to them also for all their efforts and time given.
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School Lunches

The price of school lunches will increase in August to £2 for both hot and cold lunches.  Children from P1 – P3 will once again be in receipt of free lunches.

Rag Bag Collection
Thanks to all parents who sent in rag bags at the beginning of the month.  A cheque has been received for the sum of £148.80.
Staff News
· Two members of the teaching staff are getting married in July.  Anna Cairns will return as Mrs McVittie. Marie-Hélène Cosson, NQT is moving onto pastures new in August. We hope the sun shines on their wedding days and wish them every happiness.
· We say goodbye to Aoife Higgins and, as mentioned, Marie-Hélène who have both completed their NQT year.  We wish them luck.

· Thanks to Angela Kelly, Gayle Meikle and Natalie Woods, Class Teachers, who have been teaching in Mearns on a temporary basis.  Daniel Farrell, PSA is also leaving us to begin his Post Graduate course in teaching. We appreciate all their hard work and commitment!
[image: image3.png]



· Catriona Hamilton on the birth of her son, James, last week.  Mum and baby are both well.  James is the sixth baby to be born into the Mearns staff community since Christmas!

P7 Leavers’ Service
Parents of P7 pupils are welcome to attend the P7 Leavers’ Service which will take place on Thursday, 23 June at 9.30pm in The Street.  Tea and coffee will be served following the service.

Park and Stride

Thank you to all of those who took part in the recent Park and Stride event.  There was a marked improvement in the congestion in the car park and we appreciate the calls from parents who contacted us to express their appreciation.

Opening of new Cycle Path
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The opening of the new Capelrig Cycle Path takes place on Sunday, 19 June at St Cadoc’s Primary School from 2pm – 4pm.  Information can be found at:

· http://intranet.erc.insider/GoNewtonMearns 
In addition, East Renfrewshire has some great cycling and walking routes for pupils and parents to enjoy!

· To get PDF copies of our Maps go to this page: 

http://www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/cycling-eastrenfrewshire  

· To find out more information about exercise and outdoor activities across East Renfrewshire, go here:

http://www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/exercise-and-outdoor-activities 

Uniform

You may be aware that the school has introduced a tartan option for the children in the form of a kilt, pinafore and skirt. The tartan complements our existing school uniform and reinforces the Scottish culture we promote throughout our learning and teaching. In addition, we have introduced a couple of cardigan/jumper options to match the school tie. I hope you agree that our children already ‘Dress for Excellence’ and the increased range of options enhance the 
celebration of our school ethos.
Reports

Pupil reports will be issued next week.  The report contains Baseline results for P1 pupils and Standardised Test results for P3, P5 and P7 pupils.  The Areas for Development section in the report reflects the areas pupils require further support in.  This information is analysed by class teachers and shared with new class teachers as part of our transition process.  The How You Can Help section of the report recommends how you can support your child with these areas.

Management Team

ERC have completed a re-structuring exercise across all schools to ensure that the children who need it most are getting the appropriate resources to support their learning and teaching in our effort to ‘Close the gap’ in educational attainment and achievement. The impact on our school means that our management team will be reduced to 3 Depute Head Teachers (rather than the current 4) and 2 Principal Teachers (in comparison to the current 4).
We will continue to provide the best educational service for our school community, but I ask for your support in terms of the home /school communication. The management team have a timetable of teaching as well as time for managerial duties. The school policy for responding to parental issues is a 24 hour turnaround. Please allow us the time to investigate your comments/concerns and staff will come back to you in due course. 
We welcome regular communication with our parents and a little patience, alongside a reassurance that we will get back to you, should ensure that we start off the new session on a positive note with the new management structure.
Samantha Kennedy (DHT) will move to another ERC school. Kathryn Gordon (Acting PT) and John Rogers (Acting PT) will return to their roles as full-time class teachers. I would like to take this opportunity to thank them on behalf of all staff, pupils and parents for the impact they have had in their time with the Mearns Primary management team.
The management staffing structure and class teacher list for next session can be found on the next page.
Finally I would remind you that school closes on Friday, 24 June at 1pm and reopens for pupils on Monday, 15 August 2016 at 9am. We all hope that you enjoy a good summer break and will look forward to welcoming our pupils back in the new session.
Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher
Tel: 0141 570 7220
Web:       www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
Twitter:   @Mearns Primary
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